
The debate at COSAC was also inspired by the work of a parliamentary reflection group, which had been 

created at an informal meeting of the Conference of Speakers on the initiative of the Speakers of the 
Assemblée nationale, Mr Philippe Seguin, and the Belgian Chamber of Representatives, Charles-Ferdinand 
Nothomb. Chaired by Ms Nicole Catala, Vice-President of the Assemblée nationale, the parliamentary 

reflection group had recommended a number of concrete proposals on how to improve the role of 
national parliaments in EU affairs. The group called for the role of the national parliaments and COSAC to 

be inserted in the Treaty, and proposed that the EU institutions should be obliged to transmit legislative 
proposals to the national parliaments. The group furthermore suggested that a body like COSAC should 
be empowered to monitor whether draft EU legislation complied with the principle of subsidiarity. 

The majority of delegations in COSAC again rejected establishing a European second chamber. The 
conference also discussed the possibility of mentioning the role of COSAC in the Treaty. 

 


